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King County




Metropolitan King County Council

Law, Justice and Human Services Committee
STAFF REPORT

AGENDA ITEM:  6

DATE:  October 4, 2007
PROPOSED ORDINANCE:  2007-0475
PREPARED BY:  Clifton Curry
SUBJECT:  AN ORDINANCE authorizing the county executive to enter into an interagency agreement with Washington Association of Sheriffs and Police Chiefs relating to the Washington State Methamphetamine Initiative.
SUMMARY:  The King County Sheriff’s Office (KCSO) provides law enforcement services to unincorporated King County and, through contracts, to cities, Metro Transit, the King County Airport, Indian Tribes, the King County Housing Authority, the federal government, and school districts.  The sheriff also contracts with cities, and other agencies, for specialized police services including marine patrol and law enforcement on navigable waterways.  The King County Sheriff’s Office participates in several regional narcotics enforcement efforts.

This Ordinance, if approved, will allow the Sheriff's Office to continue its participation in a grant from the U.S.  Department of Justice, Office of Community Oriented Policing Services awarded to the Washington Association of Sheriffs and Police Chiefs.  This Ordinance approves a revised agreement with the Washington Association of Sheriff’s and Police Chiefs (WASPC). WASPC is now the administrator and the “pass-through” agency for a federal Department of Justice Office of Community Oriented Policing Services (COPS) grant award.  By approving this Ordinance and agreement, the Sheriff’s Office will be able to continue to receive COPS grant funds to reimburse King County.  The COPS grant will be used to continue to fund one full time detective dedicated to investigating clandestine methamphetamine activity.

On February 15, 2001, the Sheriff’s of King, Pierce, Spokane, Snohomish, Thurston, Kitsap, and Benton counties convened a meeting to discuss their common issues and to determine their common needs to jointly address the growing methamphetamine lab epidemic in Washington State.  From that meeting the Washington State Methamphetamine Initiative was born and a federal grant from the U.S.  Department of Justice COPS Office was awarded to help pay for meth lab investigations.  On March 12, 2002, Motion 11392 was signed authorizing the County Executive to enter into an interagency agreement with the Pierce County Alliance (PCA), who was charged with administering the grant.  This motion allowed the King County Sheriff’s Office (KCSO) to seek reimbursement from grant funds administered by the PCA for a detective position to investigate meth labs in King County.

Since that first motion, Ordinance 15128 was subsequently passed when the Methamphetamine Initiative was reauthorized and once again funded the detective position.  Ordinance 15128 has since expired and the Initiative has once again been reauthorized.  This ordinance authorizes continuing county participation.
ATTACHMENTS: 

1.  Executive Letter of Transmittal

2.  Proposed Ordinance 2007-0475
3.  Agreement Between Washington Association of Sheriff’s and Police Chiefs and King County
4.  Fiscal Note
